
 

 
ASSISTANT CLIENTS’ RIGHTS ADVOCATE 

OFFICE OF CLIENTS’ RIGHTS ADVOCACY (OCRA) 
Harbor Regional Center 

Cerritos, CA  
** This is an English/Vietnamese, Korean or Chinese Language BILINGUAL 

POSITION ONLY** 
 

SALARY RANGE (Depending on Experience): $16.27-$21.80 
 

JOB DESCRIPTION: 

The Assistant Clients’ Rights Advocate (ACRA) is a full-time position funded 
under the contract with DDS.  The ACRA works under the direction of the Clients’ 
Rights Advocate. 

JOB RESPONSIBILITIES: 

1. Provides initial response to new requests for assistance; applies screening 
guidelines to identify problems and determine appropriateness of advocacy 
services; provides information and referral to individuals who do not qualify for 
representation or services by the Clients’ Rights Advocate or Supervising Clients 
Rights Advocate. 

2. Generates Computer Intake Files containing demographic data and basic 
information for use by the Clients’ Rights Advocate in providing advocacy 
services. 

3. Processes requests for Disability Rights California materials and publications. 

4. Collects data and generates reports on open computer intake files and cases 
upon request. 

5. Develops and/or updates community referral information with assistance of 
Clients’ Rights Advocate. 

6. Assists in organizing and conducting training activities and developing and 
producing educational materials for clients and staff. 



 

7. Participates in ongoing development of intake and referral guidelines and data 
collection procedures and techniques. 

8. Processes case opening documents and opens case files for the office. 

9. Assists the Clients’ Rights Advocate in the interviewing of clients and working 
with other staff. 

10. Drafts and finalizes appeal letters, memos and other documents. 

11. Occasional travel to conduct interviews, investigations and attend 
meetings/trainings. 

12. Participation in outreach activities to minority and underserved populations. 

13. May assist in routine office procedures or provide assistance (e.g. helping 
remove coat, helping to eat) for co-workers or clients with disabilities, as 
required, within the work environment. 

14. Other duties as assigned. 
 
Working at DRC is more than just a job – it is that rare opportunity to do what 
you're good at while making a difference in the lives of Californians with 
disabilities. Learn more about us at www.disabilityrightsca.org 
 
Applications should be received by June 5, 2017 to be considered for the first 
round of interviews. 
 
DRC offers competitive salaries and a generous benefit package! To view the 
detailed job description and complete the application process visit 
http://www.disabilityrightsca.org/Jobs/index.htm  

http://www.disabilityrightsca.org/Jobs/index.htm

